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Issue 148, 28th April 2023 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform to  link and update staff and project stakeholders on the hap-

penings in all Project Implementation Units (PIUs) and Project Management Unit (PMU) on the progress of  

projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  of Honiara, Guadalcanal (areas outside of town      

boundary), Auki, Gizo, Noro and Munda. CAUSE is Financed by Australia Government and the World Bank 

 

Burinasi - Rusia concrete road soon to complete 

Work on the improvement of the poor state of sub road behind the Auki town will soon be ready for public to use. The 

road has been unattended to for the past many years and as such it is very deteriorate and worst ever for public to 

use. Only twenty percent of work is remaining and in the coming weeks workers will complete it and the following 

week the road will be open for public to use.   

Australia High Commissioner to visit Kunu water source. 

His Excellency Rod Hilton, Australian High Commissioner for SI, will visit 

Kunu and the current work at Burinasi and Rusia roads of Auki on Monday 

next week.   

Gizo shoreline Protection 

Work on the shoreline protection at Gizo provincial head quarter is pro-

gressing well. Half of the section had been filled with concrete already  and 

currently working on the next one. 



News/ Announcements. 

1. Tourism Solomons has welcomed Solomon Airlines and Air Vanuatu’s plans to commence operation of an Auckland-Port Vila-Honiara effective 05 June 

2023 with CEO (Acting), Dagnal Dereveke saying the move will have significant ramifications for Kiwi tourism to the Solomon Islands.  

2. Solomon Water is improving its water catchment and distribution infrastructure through AUD$ 4 million in funding from Australia.  

3. Throughout 2023 over 800 Solomon Islands athletes will be training on the Gold Coast in Australia. This opportunity will help develop their talents and 

prepare them for the 2023 Pacific Games and beyond, including the upcoming Commonwealth and Olympic Games. 

Principal of Garden School in Noro acknowledged the biggest help from Aus-

tralian Aid and World Bank through CAUSE for their school. Mr. Nego said 

unlike in the past students are walking on rocks and muddy areas. Now stu-

dents enjoy walking on a smooth road. It encourages students attendance not 

like before.  

Garden School Principal a happy man. Jetty helpful for Gizo hotel 

Boat driver for Gizo hotel said the jetty help a lot. In the past passengers 

faced a lot of challenge especially on embarking and disembarking. With 

the new jetty it has helped solved the problem. 

Recently completed Subprojects. 

1. Honiara  High School footpath 

2. Prince Valley footpath  

3. Childrens Park upgrade 

4. Kunu water source  

5. Munda water catchment  

6. Noro Garden  School footpath  

Ongoing sub projects 

1. Burinasi - Rusia concrete road  

2. Noro Clinic  

3. Noro primary footpath 

4. Gizo shoreline protection 

5. Mbuavalley school footpath 

6. Gizo Inner banana valley footpath  


